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Senate Set to Vote on Heller Amendment to Encourage Competition for Flood Insurance  
Heller introduced amendment with Mike Lee (R-UT) 
(Washington, D.C.) – This afternoon, the Senate is set to vote on an amendment introduced by U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) to the flood insurance legislation currently under consideration (S. 1926). The amendment is designed to encourage competition and provide clarification on what is considered acceptable private flood insurance. Earlier today, Senator Heller spoke on the Senate floor about the amendment, which is cosponsored by Senator Mike Lee (R-UT). 


CLICK HERE TO VIEW CLIP
Background and Summary of the Heller-Lee Amendment #2700

· When Congress passed Biggert-Waters, it reaffirmed the intent that private primary flood insurance should satisfy the requirements of mandatory purchase.  

· Unfortunately, due to a lack of clarity in legislative language pertaining to private flood insurance, there has been pervasive rejection of private primary flood insurance by lenders. This is due to the fact that lenders are unsure about the validity of privately issued flood insurance, despite the fact that this insurance has been issued and accepted in the past.

· The Heller-Lee Amendment provides a simple and clear definition of what is acceptable private flood insurance.  This legislation defines acceptable private flood insurance as a policy that provides flood insurance coverage issued by an insurance company that is licensed, admitted, or otherwise approved to engage in the business of insurance in the State or jurisdiction in which the insured building is located, by the insurance regulator of the State or jurisdiction.

· Private insurers are already subject to statutes and regulations in each and every state.  State insurance commissioners are the best regulators to allow and disallow any policy they deem improper and they have significant ability to assure fair and equitable settlement of claims. Further encouragement of private-sector participation in the flood insurance market will help reduce the risk to which the U.S. taxpayer is currently exposed.  
A PDF copy of the Heller-Lee Amendment is attached with this press release.
###
